



Correspondence

alison marshall <thorvertonpc@gmail.com>

Will your Town or Parish Council join our Great British Spring Clean?

1 message

Keep Britain Tidy <news@keepbritaintidy.org> Reply-To: news@keepbritaintidy.org

To: Alison Marshall <thorvertonpc@gmail.com>

Wed, Mar 20, 2019 at 2:04 PM

Be part of the pick!

No Images? Click here







Will Your Town or Parish Council Join the Pick?

Great British Spring Clean | 22 March - 23 April 2019

It's not long to go until the Great British Spring Clean, which is set to be the country's biggest-ever mass-action environmental campaign.

Volunteers across the country will soon join forces to clean up litter pollution from our streets, parks and beaches, recycling as much as possible.

We've already exceeded last year's total of 371,000 volunteers taking part, and we are on course to reach our target of 500,000 by Friday.

But we can't deliver the Great British Spring Clean without your amazing support on the ground. Please show your support for the campaign and let





Speedwatch - Thank You

1 message

alison marshall <thorvertonpc@gmail.com>

Sat, Mar 23, 2019 at 4:30 PM

To: John Hodge <johnhodgethorverton@gmail.com>, "sims.g1" <SIMS.G1@sky.com>

John please can you forward to all members of Speedwatch.

Dear Speedwatch,

I am writing on behalf of Thorverton Parish Council to say 'thank you' to everyone involved in Speedwatch for their ongoing support and commitment shown over the past twelve months. Your actions have not gone unnoticed and have, indeed, gone a long way towards helping to make the village a safer place for everyone associated with it.

The Parish Council is keen to continue supporting Speedwatch and looks forward to hearing about future news and events.

I thought that an e-mail would be the best way to forward this 'thank you', to enable it to be circulated, but if you would prefer a letter then please do not hesitate to let me know.

Keep up the great work!

Kind regards,

Alison
Alison Marshall
Clerk to Thorverton Parish Council
thorvertonpc@gmail.com







Thorverton Speed Watch Group

1 message

kandwham@gmail.com <kandwham@gmail.com> To: Alison Marshal <thorvertonpc@gmail.com>

Mon, Apr 1, 2019 at 6:39 AM

Dear Alison,

John Hodge has forwarded your message to the Thorverton Speed Watch Group from the Council; I, in turn have distributed the message to the members of the Group.

On behalf of the Group, I thank the Council for its interest and expressions of support for our activities, and say that we look forward to continuing future liaison on speeding issues.

We intend to make routine reports to the Council concerning our activities, within the limitations that we have concerning issue of data, and to work with the Council on any particular vehicle use problems that may be identified, within the scope of our authorisation from the Police.

We are fortunate to be a group of 6 "workers" which enables us to arrange useful coverage of speeding surveys but we will need to seek further volunteers to join in the rotas; we ask the Council to be aware of this need when meeting Parishioners.

Whilst writing we mention that we expect to have formal approval in the near future, for another survey site within the Parish to enable us to extend our activities.

I shall be grateful if you will present this reply to the Council on our behalf.

Yours sincerely

Ken Ham

On behalf of the Thorverton Speed Watch Group and Marguerite Clarke, Joint Administrator



Virus-free. www.avg.com



A big 'Thank You' to Stay Lucky from Thorverton Parish Council

1 message

alison marshall <thorvertonpc@gmail.com> To: Geoff Bulley <geoffbulley@btinternet.com> Sat, Mar 23, 2019 at 4:21 PM

Dear Geoff and Stay Lucky,

I am writing on behalf of Thorverton Parish Council to say a big 'thank you' to the band for supporting the helicopter night landing site project and for playing at the recent March 2nd fund raising event for free.

I am delighted to be able to advise you that all the required funding is now in place, with a little over for ongoing maintenance, and that the project will, therefore, be completed as soon as planning permission for the light pole has been granted by Mid Devon District Council which, we have been told, should arrive any day.

I thought that an e-mail would be the best way to forward this 'thank you' to enable it to be circulated but if you would prefer a letter then please do not hesitate to let me know.

Kind regards,

Alison **Alison Marshall** Clerk to Thorverton Parish Council thorvertonpc@gmail.com

Thorverton Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs A J Marshall Dinneford House Dinneford Street Thorverton Devon EX5 5NU

The Chairman
The Memorial Hall
Thorverton
Devon

7th April 2019

Dear Memorial Hall Committee,

Helicopter Night Landing Site for Thorverton - Devon Air Ambulance Trust

I am writing on behalf of the Parish Council to say a huge 'thank you' to the Memorial Hall Committee for supporting the Night Landing Site project and for helping out on the evening of March 2nd. I am sure you will agree that the evening was a great success and that all who attended had a great time.

Due to the generosity of the Hall Committee there is now sufficient funding to complete the project this summer.

Thanks also go to Penny Fice, Stephanie Shelton, Jane Laskey, Sheila Ball and any other volunteers who so kindly gave up their time to help on the evening of March 2^{nd} .

Kind regards,

Alison Marshall
Clerk to Thorverton Parish Council
tel. 01392 861228 e-mail. thorvertonpc@gmail.com



Clearing of the footpath along Silver Street, Thorverton, due to safety issues.

1 message

alison marshall <thorvertonpc@gmail.com> To: customer@devon.gov.uk Cc: "sims.g1" <SIMS.G1@sky.com>

Sat, Mar 23, 2019 at 3:46 PM

Good afternoon,

I am writing to you on behalf of Thorverton Parish Council to request that the pavement along Silver Street, Thorverton, from Court Barton Close to 37 Silver Street be dug back as debris from the hedge being cut on several occasions has narrowed the walking area significantly. This pavement is used by school children walking to and from School and is currently seen as being a safety hazard.

I look forward to receiving confirmation that this request has been actioned and should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards,

Alison Alison Marshall Clerk to Thorverton Parish Council thorvertonpc@gmail.com





Correspondence

alison marshall <thorvertonpc@gmail.com>

Duty Planning Services - New Service from 15th April

1 message

Ruthie Pollington pollington@middevon.gov.uk> Cc: David Green <dgreen@middevon.gov.uk>

Tue, Apr 2, 2019 at 4:03 PM

Dear Parish Clerks

Please see a copy of the press release from yesterday in respect of the new duty planning services for general planning advice. https://www.middevonnewscentre.info/changes-to-councils-duty-planning-service-this-easter/

It was agreed by Cabinet on 7th March that Mid Devon District Council could charge a small fee for the duty planning services. This is due to the cost to the council and local tax payer - we will now be able to recover some of the costs by charging a fee, and at the same time still able to resource a small service, rather than remove it entirely.

The officers will now be able to focus on meeting the statutory planning requirements and targets, as well as the deadlines for paid for applications.

Kind regards

Ruthie

Ruthie Pollington | Planning Administration & Performance Team Leader | Mid Devon District Council | Phoenix House | Phoenix Lane | Tiverton | EX16 6PP

Direct dial: 01884 234273 | Switchboard: 01884 255255 | Email: rpollington@middevon.gov.uk |

Website: www.middevon.gov.uk Privacy Planning Privacy Notices





Do you really need to print this? Please stay Green and leave it on the screen!

Save time and do it online www.middevon.gov.uk

This email and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the person to whom it is addressed. It may be confidential and also legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender and delete the message from your system immediately.

Under the Regulation of Investigatory Powers Act 2000, Lawful Business Practice Regulations, any Email sent to or from this address may be accessed by someone other than the recipient for system management and security purposes.

STATEMENT OF PERSONS NOMINATED

Mid Devon

Election of Parish Councillors

The following is a statement of the persons nominated for election as a Parish Councillor for

Thorverton Parish

Name of Candidate	Home Address	Description (if any)	Reason why no longer nominated*
CASHMORE Roger Anthony	27 The Glebe, Thorverton, EX5 5LS	Retired Management Consultant & experienced Councillor	()
CRANG Stuart David	Bidwell Barton, Thorverton, Exeter, EX5 5LJ	0	
DEED Bob	Bluebell House, 18 Court Barton Close, Thorverton, Exeter, Devon, EX5 5BQ	Independent	
FLATT Rob	(Address in Mid Devon District)		
FOSTER Andrew Mark Lisle	Cherry Tree Cottage, Thorverton, Devon, EX5 5JR		
HODGE William John	10 Silver Street, Thorverton, Exeter, EX5 5LT	Retired BT Work Allocator	
LANE Neville Stewart	2 The Glebe, Thorverton, Exeter, EX5 5LS		
LAWSON Hilary Clare	Harefields, Jericho St, Thorverton, EX5 5PA		
SIMS Graham Michael	9 Cleaves Close, Thorverton, EX5 5NN		
WALDRON David John	Kibby-Yew, School Lane, Thorverton, Devon, EX5 5NR		
WELLS Keeley	4 Court Barton Close, Thorverton, Exeter, EX5 5BQ		insted no

^{*}Decision of the Returning Officer that the nomination is invalid or other reason why a person nominated no longer stands nominated.

The persons above against whose name no entry is made in the last column have been and stand validly nominated.

A poll will take place on 2 May 2019.

Jill May Returning Officer

April 2019

Colin Marshall - Handyman Report for the April 2019 TPC meeting

Duties completed in February/March 2019:

- 1. Take old strimmer in for servicing prior to transfer to the Football Club.
- 2. Removed all tools and equipment from Mrs May's store and transported them to the Rec shed.
- 3. Work has been carried out for NSC Parish Council.
- 4. Cut and strim the grass at the Broadlands end of the village.

TPC hours: 9.5 @ £12.50 = £118.75

TPC Materials: fuel for grass cutting equipment £30.08, strimmer service £114.91 mileage £14.40 safety equipment in order to pass old/newly serviced strimmer over to the Football Club £19.75 NSC PC work 4.5 hours @ £12.50 = £56.25 plus mileage £7.20

Outstanding agreed duties:

- Cement a metre along the base of the leat outside of the Church to stop a leak springing up through the road outside of Bell House
- Remove the vegetation around and on the Dark Lane reservoir.
- Clear any debris blocking drains/ditches along Silver Street.

Colin Marshall